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MEMORANDUM July 10, 2020
TO: Mayor and Council
CC: Sadhu Johnston, City Manager

Paul Mochrie, Deputy City Manager

Karen Levitt, Deputy City Manager

Lynda Graves, Administration Services Manager, City Manager’s Office
Rena Kendall-Craden, Civic Engagement and Communications Director
Rosemary Hagiwara, Acting City Clerk

Anita Zaenker, Chief of Staff, Mayor’s Office

Neil Monckton, Chief of Staff, Mayor’s Office

Alvin Singh, Communications Director, Mayor’s Office

FROM: Lon LaClaire
General Manager, Engineering Services

SUBJECT:  Granville Bridge Structural and Seismic Upgrades Project — Debris Netting
Installation Notice

This memo provides an update to Mayor and Council on the installation of debris netting on the
south end of the Granville Bridge over Granville Island. Installation of the debris netting began
July 7, 2020 as part of the ongoing structural and seismic upgrades work being delivered by
Graham Inc. This work is expected to continue until March 2021 in the areas directly above
Granville Island.

Following an inspection, the installation of debris netting was recommended as a safety
precaution to mitigate further incidents of falling debris from the bridge and was approved by
Council on February 12, 2020.

Structural repair and seismic upgrade work is separate from the "Granville Bridge Connector"
project which will be presented to Council in September 2020.

Background
Granville Bridge was originally constructed in 1954 and is comprised of a concrete deck
supported by steel truss elements that span between concrete piers. It is regularly inspected as

part of the City’s Major Bridge Maintenance Program which drives recommendations for capital
upgrades and routine repairs which is carried out by City crews or contractors.

Debris Netting Information
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